
CAO’s REPORT 
July 9, 2019 

 
 
 

1. Sept 4th to 6th is the 19th Annual Alberta CARE Conference. The 
recommended attendees are Municipal Elected Officials, Waste Management 
Employees, Landfill Operators, and Recycle Operators. Depending on who 
may wish to attend, a Council motion may be required.  
 

2. CAEP’s Fall Engagement Session for Elected Officials, CAOs, & Municipal 
Reps is Friday, September 13, 2019 from 8:00a.m. - 1:00 pm at the 
Nexsource Centre (4823 - 49 Ave), in Sylvan Lake. The cost is $25 + GST 
(lunch is included). Registration closes Monday, August 26.  

 
3. Clearwater County received the unofficial exemption from Municipal Affairs for 

the IDP requirement between Clearwater County and the MD of Bighorn. 
 

4. CRFRS applied for a grant for $23,000 to Farm Credit Canada for farm 
rescue equipment. Clearwater County was recently notified that we were 
successful, and Farm Credit Canada will be issuing a $25,000 cheque to the 
farm rescue program.  CRFRS is working on a date for the cheque 
presentation. 

 
5. A letter was received from Lac STE Anne County requesting a meeting (with 

a maximum of 2 attendees) to discuss rural issues in late August or 
September. A motion is required should one or two council members 
accept the invitation. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Upcoming Events 
 
September 4 to 6 – 19th Annual Alberta CARE Conference 
September 13 – CAEP Session  
October 17 & 18 – ASVA Conference and AGM 
October 24 to 26 – AB Parks & Rec. Annual Conference 
November 12 to 15 – Rural Municipalities of Alberta (RMA) 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


